Sugar Springs Property Owners Association Airstrip Committee

Minutes for September 1, 2007

Attending meeting: 

Committee Members: Don Cornwell, Jim and Beryl O’Dea, Roland McDonald, Paul Purdy, Dick Sager and Bob Van Every
Judi Purdy, Board Representative 

Don Cornwall called the meeting to order at 10:35 a.m.
Paul Purdy moved and Don Cornwell seconded the motion to approve the Agenda and the minutes of the June 23rd meeting; motion carried.

General Manager’s Report – In Paul Daugherty’s absence, Judi Purdy updated those present on the following topics:
1. There is a joint meeting of the Board and Committee Chairs on Saturday, September 15 at 10 a.m.
2. The vote for the assessment increase passed. 
Application Review Committee Report

Dick Sager reported that no new culverts have been requested since the last meeting.
Airport Manager Report

Dick Sager reported that five light sport aircraft landed today and were visiting the Klotts. Buster Robbins purchased two lots near Jim O’Dea’s lot at an auction.
1. Unfinished Business

· Dick Sager reported that eight safety cones (four at each end of the airstrip) were provided by the Michigan Aeronautic Commission (MAC). Next spring, MAC will also provide safety markers that will be placed every 200 feet on the airstrip.  Roland mentioned that the cones on each end of the airstrip are distracting and asked if they can be moved to increase the airstrip landing space.  Dick said he would move them a little further apart to allow more landing room.
· The MAC provided a new wind sock, however, the bearing on the frame is not working correctly and the wind sock does not always move correctly with the wind direction.  Dick Sager will see if he can repair it and if not, will request a new frame from the POA (cost will be less than $40).  The new windsock is valued at $75

· Dick Sager reported the Michigan Aeronautic Commission (MAC) said we have enough parking to fulfill the MAC requirements – just not enough to host any events.  
· Dick reported that the 50 feet on each side of the airstrip (where possible) was brush hogged and Jim Jones said he would try to do it one more time this year.  
· Dick Sager spoke to Jim Jones about a pile of dirt near Roger Allen’s property that is within the 50 foot area that needs brush hogging and will follow up with Jim to get it leveled.
· Dick Sager reported that he has not been successful in obtaining parts for a roller.  Don Cornwell said that we need to get on a list to be invited to the auctions.  Don will look into this and try to get us on that list.
· Roland MacDonald said he has called some local Realtors to see if they are interested in advertising on AirNav.com, but feels that in person visits may be more successful. Now that he is mobile again, he will visit the Realtors.
· Dick Sager said that MAC does not have airport planners available for helping us with a master plan for the airstrip to include airstrip access points, drainage requirements and taxiways.  We will have to work on this as a committee.
· Airport Manager Testing – Dick Sager reported that he took and passed the test.  The airstrip was inspected by the MAC and a Public-Use (Basic Utility) Airport License was issued on July 3.
· Airstrip Listing – The committee noticed the airport license states the airstrip is closed when snow covered except for ski equipped planes.  The committee directed Dick Sager to contact the MAC and ask to change our airport listing to “no snow removal” instead of “closed” in the winter months. If the word closed in on the license, regular aircraft cannot land even with ½ inch of snow because their insurance would not cover the planes.
2. New Business

· Holes on the Airstrip – Jim O’Dea asked what can be done about the skunks digging holes in airstrip.  Dick Sager said it is not only the skunks, but also the sand hill cranes.  They are digging for grubs.  Dick agreed to talk to Jim Jones and see if there is something the POA can spray on the airstrip to kill the grubs which will keep the wild life from digging for them.
· Rules for the airstrip – Don Cornwell agreed to make a list of rules for the airstrip and email them to the committee.  Roland McDonald said he would forward the Federal Aviation Rules to Don. After review by the committee, the rules will be published in the Sugar Scoop and submitted to the POA office to be included in the Rules and Regulations booklet.

· Long Range Plans – We reviewed and updated the long range plans for the airstrip. This is a document the Planning Committee requested and no dates are associated with any of the items.  It is just a list of possibilities.
Adjournment
Paul Purdy moved and Dick Sager seconded the motion that the meeting be adjourned; motion carried.

Schedule of Meetings for 2008
· April 26, 10:30 a.m. Activities Building

· May 24, 10:30 a.m. Activities Building

· June 28, 10:30 a.m. Activities Building

· August 30, 10:30 a.m. lower level of Hearth restaurant

Respectfully submitted,

Judi Purdy, Secretary
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